



OLDBURY ON SEVERN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the

NUCLEAR NEW BUILD SUB GROUP MEETING

Held on Tuesday 02 August 2016, 7.30pm at the Memorial Hall

1. PRESENT

Mr Keith Sullivan (Chair), Mr Matthew Riddle, Mr John Cornock, Mr Matthew Clothier, Mrs Gillian Ellis-King, Mr Malcolm Lynden and Mrs Eirian Vaughan Lewis.

2. APOLOGIES

Mr Tony Acton.

3. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Keith Sullivan welcomed Mrs Gillian Ellis-King, Strategic Projects Manager, South Gloucestershire Council to the meeting. The minutes of the last meeting were approved.

4. RESULTS OF ACTIONS AND NEW ACTIONS

Horizon Contacts – Alan Smith is still off sick. Samantha Stagg has not yet given a substitute contact name in Horizon.

Land Surveyor – Matthew Clothier reported that he has had contact details for the agents. John Ikin is dealing with the land and Simon Kingsley with the buildings. Matthew to give contact details to the Clerk.

Action:
Matthew Clothier

South Gloucestershire Council Contacts – Keith contacted Gillian Ellis-King and invited her to attend our meeting. Gillian will let us know any further contact details at the council, as and when needed.

Neighbouring Parishes – Eirian has completed a list of neighbouring parishes and contact details for the parishes at Hinkley and Wylfa sites.

Keith reported that he has read two documents written by the Chair at Otterhampton Parish Council (host parish for Hinkley C Site). The first document was 64 pages long and the second document 120 pages long.

5. COSTS

Gillian Ellis-King gave a presentation on the following points:

Legislation, Costs, Consultation support, size and structure of Community groups, Communications with Parishioners, different approaches at different new nuclear build sites.

Following the presentation Gillian answered any questions from the Group. Gillian took an action to make further enquires whether anyone has secured funding direct to a Parish, to support the additional work in engaging with the pre-application process for New Nuclear Build. She will also see if she can get contact details for the Parish that host the New Nuclear Sites.

Keith thanked Gillian for an interesting presentation. Gillian requested dates of further meetings as she would like to attend.

Action:
Gillian Ellis-King

6. APPROPRIATE LEGISLATION

Keith has found a website called National Infrastructure Planning, which is a very useful site, it has information and advice that will be useful to the group. Advice Notes 3 – EIA Notification and Classification document is particularly useful with information on Consultations. Eirian to forward this document to members of the group.

Action:
Eirian V Lewis

7. SIZE AND STRUCTURE OF CONSULTATION GROUPS

Keith discussed the issue of the size of the current Community groups that Hinkley and Wylfa sites have. Keith has concerns that the host site might be lost in all the other groups that are involved in these Community Groups. Gillian suggested that we look at different options that she spoke about in her presentation; we will discuss this further as a group and see what would work best for our parish. Inviting the Chief Executive of Horizon to the meeting beginning of next year was discussed.

8. COMMUNICATION WITH PARISHIONERS

Eirian suggested that the parish website email contact address info@oldburyonseven.co.uk might be useful to use when we need to have responses from local parishioners during the consultation period, instead of using the parish council email address.

The Parish residents email contacts list has an IT issue; Peter is currently looking into the problem (following the death of the site owner) to see how we can manage the list.

Details of the sub group have been put in the 4Ward magazine, local parishioners are now aware that the group has been set up.

A suggestion was made that the Parish Council would produce a flyer that can be distributed the same time as the Horizon newsletter. Keith to ask Samantha Stagg at Horizon, if this option is possible?

Action:
Keith Sullivan

9. POSSIBLE VISIT TO WYLFA

A visit to the local Community Groups at Hinkley and Wylfa sites was discussed. The next Wylfa Newydd Project Liaison Group (PLG) is due sometime in October 2016.

10. CONSTITUTION

A copy of the draft constitution for the sub group was emailed to all members before the meeting. The document was discussed and minor changes made. Clerk to update constitution.

Action:
Eirian V Lewis

11. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 04 October 2016, 7.30pm at the Memorial Hall.

12. MEETING CLOSED

21.30